
 

 

 
 

Important Information for Interim Federal Health Program (IFHP) 
Pharmacy Service Providers – Newfoundland and Labrador 

 
Addition of a new professional fee for the injection of COVID-19 vaccine 

  
 
 
June 30, 2021 
 
This bulletin is to inform you that Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship Canada (IRCC) has 
added a new service fee to the Prescription Drug Coverage of the Interim Federal Health 
Program (IFHP). Effective June 20, 2021, a new professional COVID-19 vaccine injection fee 
for COVID 19 vaccination services is eligible for reimbursement: 
 
 
 

Benefit Description 
Benefit 
Code 

Effective 
Date 

Maximum Dollar 
Amount 

Frequency limit 

COVID-19 Vaccination 
Inject Professional  

Services 
999808 20-Jun-21 

$13.00 per 
injection 

2 services per 
client 

 
 
Should you or your members have any questions or require more information regarding the 
IFHP, please contact our Provider Inquiry Centre at 1-888-614-1880 or e-mail 
CIC_Inquiry@medavie.bluecross.ca. 
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